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• [c. 1906-1909] 
 
 
Assistants’ House to Lapa Customs, near Macao. 
 
[Collection of Reginald Follet Codrington Hedgeland (1874-after 1930), official and 
commissioner of the Imperial Maritime Customs Service in Hainan, Nanjing, Tianjin, 
Lapa (Macao), Kowloon, Shantou and Nanning] 
 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: He01-207.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
• [c. 1906-1909] 
 
 
Visit of Portuguese authorities and personalities of Macao to the Lapa Customs 
station. 
 
[Collection of Reginald Follet Codrington Hedgeland (1874-after 1930), official and 
commissioner of the Imperial Maritime Customs Service in Hainan, Nanjing, Tianjin, 
Lapa (Macao), Kowloon, Shantou and Nanning] 
 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: He01-218.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
• [c. 1906-1909] 
 
 
Visit of Portuguese authorities and personalities of Macao to the Lapa Customs 
station with Reginald Hedgeland [cont.]. 
 
[Collection of Reginald Follet Codrington Hedgeland (1874-after 1930), official and 
commissioner of the Imperial Maritime Customs Service in Hainan, Nanjing, Tianjin, 
Lapa (Macao), Kowloon, Shantou and Nanning] 
 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: He01-219.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
• [c. 1906-1909] 
 
 
Visit of Portuguese authorities and personalities of Macao to the Lapa Customs 
station with Reginald Hedgeland [cont.]. 
 
[Collection of Reginald Follet Codrington Hedgeland (1874-after 1930), official and 
commissioner of the Imperial Maritime Customs Service in Hainan, Nanjing, Tianjin, 
Lapa (Macao), Kowloon, Shantou and Nanning] 
 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: He01-221.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
• 1909 
 
 
Visit of Portuguese personalities of Macao and their families to Lapa guided by the 
Customs’ official Reginald Hedgeland. 
 
[Collection of Reginald Follet Codrington Hedgeland (1874-after 1930), official and 
commissioner of the Imperial Maritime Customs Service in Hainan, Nanjing, Tianjin, 
Lapa (Macao), Kowloon, Shantou and Nanning] 
 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: He01-224.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
• 1909 
 
 
Visit of Portuguese personalities of Macao and their families to Lapa guided by the 
Customs’ official Reginald Hedgeland [cont.]. 
 
[Collection of Reginald Follet Codrington Hedgeland (1874-after 1930), official and 
commissioner of the Imperial Maritime Customs Service in Hainan, Nanjing, Tianjin, 
Lapa (Macao), Kowloon, Shantou and Nanning] 
 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: He01-228.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
• [c. 1910-1913] 
 
 
Junk in Macao inner harbor. 
 
 
[Collection of Henry Adolph Ruhe (1889-1960), engineer of the Chinese maritime 
Customs Service] 
 
 
University of Bristol – Historical Photographs of China reference number: HR01-092. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



• [c. 1910-1913] 
 
 
Chinese Tea House in Macao. 
 
 
[Collection of Henry Adolph Ruhe (1889-1960), engineer of the Chinese maritime 
Customs Service] 
 
 
University of Bristol – Historical Photographs of China reference number: HR01-099. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
• [c.1910-1920] 
 
 
“Praia Grande” bay in Macao [“La Praya Grande”].  
 
[Banister Family Collection from Revd. William Banister (1855-1928), Anglican 
missionary, and his son-in-law, Norman Lockhart Smith (1887-1968), former colonial 
secretary of Hong Kong.] 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: Ba-s089. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
• 1911, May 22 (Monday) – Macau 
 
 
Façade of the Jesuit Mother of God church and monumental stairway [“Ruins of St. 
Paul’s Cathedral”]. 
 
[Photograph from an album entitled “Chronicle of a Tour of Pelissier’s Follies”. 
Pelissier’s Follies was a British theatre troupe set up by the English producer H. G. 
Pelissier. The group toured Asia in 1911 including stops at Shanghai, Hong Kong, 
Tianjin and Canton]. 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: BL02-050.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



• [c. 1911-1915] 
 
 
Young Fu Bingchang [on the left] and Sun Ke [on the far right] with a foreigner, at 
Lou Lim Leoc Garden, Macao. 
 
[Collection of Fu Bingchang (Foo Ping-sheung, 1895-1965) diplomat, Nationalist 
politician and photographer]  
 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: Fu-n091.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
• 1949, September 13 (Tuesday) – Macau 
 
 
Bust of “Luiz de Camoes” in Camões’ grotto and garden of Macao. 
 
[Collection of Jamie Carstairs] 
 
University of Bristol - Historical Photographs of China reference number: JC-s122.   
 
 
 
 

 


